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A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club    September 2008 

2nd Annual Picnic At the Home of Tracy & Irene Bugg 
Is a Great Success 

Tracy cooking up the grub! 

Well another successful picnic this 
year!  And we enjoyed every minute of 

it! 
Even the cooking and cleaning part.  We 

had it all cleaned up and put away 
by about 9:00 I think!  :  ) 

Irene  

For those of you members that did not 
attend the picnic, you really missed 
out on good food.  We didn’t even have 
to cook.  Tracy & Irene did all the 
cooking and clean-up.  Oh, yes, some of 
us helped haul the foods from the 
house to the shop and from the shop 
back to the house.  All in all, this was 
a very good picnic.  Congratulations 
Tracy & Irene on a job well done!!!! 

Members enjoying the food & fun!! 
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    SATURDAY EVENING FEAST 
On behalf of all members who attended the August meeting, I’d like to offer a special 
thanks to Tracy and Irene Bugg for their hospitality.  Not only was a meeting place 
provided, they also supplied all the food and drinks.  Fifteen classics and two civilian 
cars filled with hungry people made the trip and enjoyed chicken, brisket, hot links, 
beans, salad, vegetables, apple pie, pecan pie and homemade ice cream!  Quite a Sat-
urday evening feast.  Again, thanks Tracy and Irene and we’ll all come back any time 
you want to invite us out!!     
     
     LAME DUCK 
The much anticipated election of new officers for our club is over and everyone who 
ran was unanimously returned to office.  I appreciate those who served this past year 
and look forward to working with all of them again during the next 12 months.  As 
President of the COCCC, I’m now considered a lame duck.  (No Tom, that’s not an in-
jured waterfowl).  It simply means  because of term limits, I can’t be elected again 
next year and my power is quite diminished.   Things such as assessing fines for differ-
ent infractions may not happen.  However, writing about people being late or having a 
rat in their car will surely continue.  I’ve tried my best to keep the meetings short, en-
tertaining and hopefully this will continue as we head into 2009. 
                    
                                                A BUSY SEPTEMBER 
We may have a conflict trying to schedule the next Dinner Cruise.  Donna McIninch 
was the lucky person chosen to plan one for September.  (We voted not to have a 
cruise in August).  However, the month is filled with car shows that might interfere 
with organizing anything.  Now we could postpone the anxiety for Donna and let her 
suffer until January.  That’s because we have our Fall Foliage trip at the end of Octo-
ber and  normally we don’t do one in November or December because of the holidays.  
As a club we voted to attend the Lions Club show in Duffner Park on the 13th of Sep-
tember.  So the question becomes, do we just want to count that as our Dinner Cruise 
for the month?  Or, on the 20th two shows are on the radar screen.  One at the River-
wind Casino in Norman, the other at Hafer Park in Edmond.  Finally on the 27th the 
show in Perkins is another option.  I guess this will be a topic for discussion at our 
next meeting.  
 
        FUTURE MEETING DATES 
.                  Sep 14th - 3 pm - Coits on I-44 and N. Penn.    
                   Oct 12th - 3 pm - Coits on I-44 and N. Penn. 
                  Nov16th - 3 pm - Coits on I-44 and N. Penn. 
                  Dec 13th - 1 pm - Hometown Buffet on NW 63rd and NW High-

way       
Hope to see you at Duffner Park for the Lions Club Show on September 13th and then 
Coits on the 14th for the club meeting. 
 
Mel Harris 
President 
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   CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB 
     August 9, 2008 
President Mel Harris called meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. and lead members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  
Mel opened the meeting by thanking Tracy & Irene Bugg for the wonderful dinner the 
members had. Mel ask members if they except the July minutes. Rodney motioned to 
except the minutes, members approved.  
 
Peggy Buchanan gave a monthly treasurer report. Annette motioned to except, Rudy 
seconded members approved. Flyers were passed around during meeting of up com-
ing car shows. 
 
Mel introduced Billy & Mary Overall, who became members today. WELCOME 
 
Kay Welch has given a date for the 2009 Fall Foliage. Make your calendar for October 
23, 24, 25, 2009. More details coming soon. 
 
Update on David Jones: David told Mel that he had a good time visiting with those 
member who went to his home. He had a cat scan on Monday and is waiting for the 
results. Keep David & Mahala in your prayers. 
 
Annette Myers talked about their trip to the Nomad Convention. They traveled through 
ten states along with True & Sherry Osborn. Pictures of the trip was passed around. 
The highlight of this trip for True was spending six hours in the Coke Cola Museum. 
Although True was at today's meeting Annette said he is still at the museum. Read An-
nette's story on their fun and safe trip. 
 
Happy Birthday to You!! 
Don Bays, Irene Bugg, and Rodney Duerksen 
 
Happy Anniversary to those couples in August 
 
Next Dinner Cruse will be in September. Donna McIninch is our host. 
 
Sept. 20, 2008 CC Rider is having their Car Show at The Riverwind Casino 
 
Mel ask Rodney to announce the election results.  
 
President: Mel Harris  
Co-Vice President: Mark Houser and Peggy Bogardus 
Secretary: Gloria Escalera 
Treasurer: Peggy Buchanan 
Show Chairman: Larry Myers 
Newsletter Editor: Annette Myers 
There was a round of applause for our 2008 - 2009 Officers 
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Irene had drawings and gave candle centerpieces to the members. Winners of the 
drawing won gift cards  
Annette M. and Harold P. Other winners were: Peggy B. CeCe M., Gloria E., True O. & 
Robert B.  
 
Door Prize from Club: Street Rod Mugs went to the following: Larry M., Robert B., Mel 
H., Donna I., Kay W., Jerry E., Chris G., CeCe M., Peggy B., Bob B., & Teresa L.  

50/50 winner was Ken Buchanan  

Sept. 1,2008...Car show in Anadarko, Oklahoma, from 10 am to 3 pm. @ Golden River 
Casino. No charge but you do need to pre-register.  

At our next meeting, we need to talk about a meeting place to caravan to Texas for 
Fall Foliage.  

Mel motioned meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm. Rudy seconded members passed.  

  

I have enjoyed being your secretary for the pass year. I would like to thank everyone 
who is trusting me by giving me this office for another year.  

Thank you, your secretary for 2008-2009, Gloria Escalera  

Larry helps True put his tools back in the box.  
It was opened upside down!!  OOPS!!! 

Sherry & Annette in the top of 
Gateway Arch in St. Louis.  Sherry 
did not like it.  See the look on her 
face?  She was ready to get out!! 

Nomads on display Tuesday morn-
ing on “Nomad Ave.”  If you look 
carefully, you can see “Old Yeller & 
Old Blue” in the line up. 

Did True’s 
car break 

down?  Not 
“Old Yeller”  
It just did-
n’t want to 

obey. 
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Our Trip to the Chevrolet Nomad Convention 
Charleston, WV July 15—29, 2008 

 
On the morning of July 15, 2008 True & Sherry Osborn met up with us (Larry & An-
nette Myers) and headed out for the eastern regions of the U.S.  True and Sherry had-
n’t been in that area of the country and so this was a real experience for them.  Our 
first overnight stop was in Springfield, MO and while there, we took in the “Fantastic 
Caverns” and “Lambert’s” the home of the throwed roll.  Sherry and True were truly 
surprised when they held their hand up and a hot roll landed in their hand.  The food 
was wonderful at “Lambert’s” and I suggest that if you ever get in their area, that you 
stop in for a meal.   
Our next day had us stopping outside of St. Louis, MO at a “Jesse James Wax Mu-
seum”.  Little did we know that there was a toy museum next door.  Good-by True!!  
He disappeared from view real quick.  We spent probably 2 hours  in the museum then 
we went over to see the Jesse James Wax museum.  After leaving there, we went into 
St. Louis and visited the Union Station and saw the hotel that is in the station.  The 
work that went into building the hotel was just beautiful.  I suggest that if you are 
ever in St. Louis, stop in.  It is well worth the time.  We had talked to Sherry about go-
ing up in the “Gateway Arch”, but she didn’t want to go up.  She asked all sorts of 
questions about how we got up to the top and still didn’t feel thrilled that we were go-
ing to go up in the arch.  She enjoyed the view, but was still regretting that we had 
convinced her to go.  We traveled on to our next stop for the night.  By that time, we 
had been in OK, MO & IL, that’s 3 states. 
Our next day we went to Bowling Green, KY and the National Corvette Museum.  We 
spent some time in the museum and headed on down the road to Elizabethtown, KY 
where we spent the night.  Now we have been in OK, MO, IL, IN & KY, that’s 5 states. 
While in Elizabethtown, we saw signs for a Coca Cola Museum and old car museum.  
How could we not stop and look?  We took in a antique mall, the old car museum and 
finally found the Coca Cola Museum across the street from where we spent the night.  
All this time, we were waiting on our friends, Ed & Mary Robertson, from MS to meet 
up with us.  We enjoyed the Coca Cola Museum the most.  You can ask True and 
Sherry how many things that they had that was in that museum.  It is amazing what 
collectors save. 
After meeting up with the Robertson’s, we headed on into WV and Mary & Sherry 
spotted a casino.  We found a room and then found out how to get back to that ca-
sino.  First non-smoking casino I had ever been in.  Now we were just about 5 miles 
from the convention site and we had been in OK, MO, IL, IN, KY & WV, that’s 6 states. 
While at the convention, we took the Wednesday tour and got to see some of the 
beautiful state of West Virginia and learn some of it’s history.  We saw the New River 
bridge and  took a tour of a coal mine.  One of our members, Ruby Watt, had driven 
her ‘56 Nomad by herself, to the convention.  She was having some car trouble and 
Larry & True worked on it for her.  The weather was beautiful while we were in WV. 
On Friday, after getting Ruby ready to roll, we headed south out of Charleston.  We 
stopped that evening at Sevierville, TN, thinking we would go to Dollywood.  Not going 
to happen.  We took in a muscle car museum while there.  Now we have been in OK,  
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MO, IL, IN, KY, WV, VA & TN.  That’s 8 states so far.   
The next day we left Sevierville, TN and drove the back roads to Mt. Juliet, TN (where 
Ruby lives and didn’t know we were real close to her home) to spend the night.  We 
took in a car show in some small town on the way and when we went looking for 
somewhere to eat dinner, there was a car show going on at a Chick-Fil-A.  So we did 
what every red blooded classic car driver would do, we cruised thru their show and let 
them look at our cars.  We went to the nearby ice cream shop and had some of their 
expensive ice cream.  Yum Yum!! 
Leaving the next morning (Sunday) I asked Sherry & True if they wanted to see the 
Hermitage, home of President Andrew Jackson.  That was a no brainer.  Yes Yes & 
Yes!  We spent about 4 hours there and enjoyed seeing history.  We drove on to Tu-
nica, MS to spend the night at the Gold Strike Casino.  Low and behold, Sherry & Larry 
had enough points on their player’s cards that we were able to spend the night free 
and have our meals free also.  What a great time we had!! 
I forgot to mention that all this trip, True & Sherry’s car’s air conditioner wasn’t turned 
on because the car would die if they ran the a/c.  As we left Nashville and the Hermit-
age, Larry turned on our a/c and it quit!  Oh No!!  I don’t like being too hot!!  Well, it 
couldn’t be fixed while on the road, needed to order a part.  So, all the way home, we 
did without the a/c and we were coming into the 100 degree + weather.  Oh, yes.  
Now we have been in OK, MO, IL, IN, KY, WV, VA, TN & MS  that’s 9 states and we 
aren’t even home yet.   
Leaving Tunica, MS, we drove into AR and then back into OK.  At one stop in AR, True 
said that I looked overheated.  I looked at myself in the mirror and thought that I did-
n’t look good, so I opened the ice chest and dunked a rag into it and put it around my 
neck.  I cooled down real soon and felt a lot better.   
Now as you can guess, we have been in 10 states while on this trip:  OK, MO, IL, IN, 
KY, WV, VA, TN, MS, AR and back to OK.   
The Osborn’s and ourselves travel well together.  We always enjoy our time spent with 
our friends and their car.  We enjoy introducing them to areas that we have seen at 
one time or another and hope that they enjoy them too.  True and Sherry are the ulti-
mate companions to travel with.  They just follow “old Blue”  anywhere and we all love 
“Seeing the USA in our Chevrolet Nomads”.  Thanks, True & Sherry for putting up with 
us and for going with us.   
Your Friends,  Annette & Larry 

The 4 of us in front of a marble bar that was 
used in the 1893 World’s Fair in Chicago.  If 
we were in Elizabethtown, KY we could have 
our club meetings in the museum’s meeting 

room. 

In front of the Governor's mansion that has 
been turned into an attorney's office 
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MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS NOW!!  YOU CAN ALWAYS CANCEL IF YOU ARE 
UNABLE TO ATTEND. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
September 6, 2008  29th Blue Grass & Chili Festival-Expo Center, Claremore, OK Reg-
ister 8 am—noon Trophies 5 pm Classic Chevy Club of OK Ltd. 
 
September 6, 2008  Car show/Cruise in 6 pm—10 pm Sonic Drive In on N. Main, New-
castle, OK 
 
September 13, 2008  25th Annual Guthrie road Celebration Mineral Wells park, Guth-
rie, OK 
 
September 13, 2008  The Village Lion’s Club 3rd Annual Car Show.  Duffner Park East 
of May on Hefner Rd. in the Village.  Mark your calendars. 
 
September 13, 2008  Poker Run  5:30 p.m. All Season Building Supply, Mustang, OK 
 
September 20, 2008  Rt 66 Classics in the Park Hafer park, Edmond OK Registration 8 
am—11 am 
 
September 27, 2008  PVPO Open Car Show 7 am—3:30 pm Pauls Valley, OK 
 
September 27, 2008  Perkins Car Show Registration 8 am—11 am  Trophys at 1 pm  
Cimarron Starlite Cruiser’s Car Club 
 
October 4, 2008  Wal*Mart, I-35 in Edmond 2nd Annual Fall Classic Car/truck/bike & 
craft show.  Register 8—10 am  Show 10 am—2 pm Awards at 3 pm 
 
October 12, 2008  COCCC meeting 3 p.m. at Coit’s I-44 & N. Penn 
 
October 24 – 26, 2008 Fall Foliage at Denison, Texas with the hosts being Dallas Area 
Classic Chevy Club.   See flyer in this issue. 
 
November 16, 2008   COCCC meeting 3 p.m. at Coit’s I-44 & N. Penn 
 
December 16, 2008  COCCC Christmas party 1 p.m. Hometown Buffet, NW Hwy & 
63rd, OKC 
 
March 27 & 28, 2009  Big River Classics Car Show, Vicksburg, MS  Battlefield Inn  for 
reservations 1-800-359-9363 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THESE OR OTHER SHOWS, PLEASE REFER TO 
YOUR COPY OF  THE 2008 CALENDAR OF EVENTS PUBLISHED BY OKLA-
HOMA HOT ROD ASSOCIATION. 

The automotive restoration and preservation hobby has lost an important member, 
David Atnip.  He will be missed by all who had ever had the pleasure of meeting or 
knowing this talented man.  God Bless Ann and the many members of the Atnip fam-
ily.   
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Central OK Classic Chevy Club 
P.O. Box 676 
Wheatland, OK 73097 

Next Meeting:  Sunday,  
Sept. 14,  2008 at Coit’s at 
I4-44 & N. Penn at 3 p.m.  


